SAGSC Southern Area General Service Committee May 16, 2021

OPEN WITH SERENITY PRAYER

WELCOME NEW GSRs & DCMs Jim C – District 19 Brett – District 15 GSR John H – Early Birds GSR

VISITORS:

Kunane D., Delegate A17 p 71

SECRETARY REPORT: CLAUDIA

Good afternoon, my name is Claudia, and I am an alcoholic and your Panel 71 SAGSC Secretary. First of all, I want to inform you that this ZOOM meeting is being recorded only onto my computer so that I can review the reports and fill in the minutes. I will then delete the recording. I will also be audio recording this meeting also so that I can make extra sure that the minutes are thorough. Your anonymity is paramount, and all personal references will be kept out of the minutes and the recording will be deleted once the minutes are complete. I want to remind all of you who will be giving reports to get them to me in time to have them translated so that I can easily create our final minutes in both languages. If you forgot, you can forward them to me at the end of the meeting. I am a fast typist, but not fast enough to capture what you are saying from the "virtual podium" or real one when we get back together some day. Again, thank you for letting me be of service.

APPROVAL OF JANUARY 10, 2021 MINUTES Libby moved to approve -Seconded and Approved

GSR TRAINER: GLENN W

- Meeting opened at 12 pm with the Serenity Prayer.
- We had 3 New GSR's and alt GSR's
- We had an introduction to the:
- Area 42 website and some of its contents along with the GSO website.
- GSR kit from GSO
- The Service Manual
- Area 42 GSR Survival Guide
- The Area 42 composition
- Closed with the Responsibility Pledge.
- Got todays agenda packet to all that need it.

DCM COORDINATOR: LISA T
No DCM Meeting

SAGSC TREASURER: LIBBY

Hello, my name is Libby and I am the SAGSC Treasurer, which also makes me the Alternate Area 42 Treasurer. My job includes depositing your group checks, reconciling the banking account to the QuickBooks account, writing checks and reporting all that stuff to the SAGSC finance committee and of course other odds and ends type activities as needed.

I'm also on the Conference Agenda Committee for Finance. Our committee reported on 4 topics between NAGs, SAGs and the Assembly. Next year I'm the chairperson so it should be even more interesting than this year.

I would like to applaud all the groups who are finding ways to collect 7th tradition contributions and to pass them along to Districts, SAGSC, NAGSC, Area 42 and beyond. My only request is if you can ask your treasurers to add an email for receipts. I will send receipts via snail mail if necessary, but email saves us money for 12th step work.

I would like to offer my service to visit any group, district, workshop or standing committee. Just reach out to me and I'll be there. Please feel free to reach out to me if you have any questions or concerns.

Thank you all for allowing me to serve.

FINANCE COMMITTEE CHAIR: SEAN

Libby has been sending out reports. There is not a lot going on. Once the budget info comes in there will be more information coming out.

AREA OFFICER REPORTS: TRUSTEE AT LARGE: Marita

Discussed the opportunity and job involved in this position.

DELEGATE: JULIE

Julie C gave a report and slide presentation on the outcome of the Panel 71 General Service Conference. She spoke about the experience and highlights of the Advisory Actions. The presentation itself is available on the Area 42

ALT DELEGATE: JAKE

My name is Jake I'm alcoholic. I'm very grateful to be serving as your area 42 alternate delegate. I know we have a very busy agenda so I will be short and sweet. I mostly just want to say thank you. Thank you thank you thank you! Thank you very much to Julie for being such a great delegate. Thank you for your report today and your dedication to Alcoholics Anonymous. Thank you for serving our area at this unprecedented time. Thank you to the area officers and standing committee chairs as they work to get everything opened back up. Thank you to the area conference committees. Area conference committees are relatively new to our area. They have done a lot of work in panel 71 already. I hope they will keep working together to keep our area unified, talking about standing committee work as well as what happened at the general service conference

Thank you to the DCMS for running their districts and trying to get new GSRS at their districts. And most of all thank you very much to all the GSGS here today. This whole thing depends on you keeping your group informed and connected to AA as a whole. Without you our upside triangle does not exist. My last thank you is to Kunane. Kunane is our delegate from area 17 and gave one of the best presentations I have ever heard at the 2021 PRAASA. Last thing I want to say is thank you Julie for your beautiful delegate report the thing that I really loved was the clip by Bill Wilson. He said our lives our unity and our functioning depend on our communication. I could not agree more. Alcoholics Anonymous saved my life and general service has become a huge part of my program of recovery. Thank you all very much for being here today. I love you all.

REGISTRAR: JONELLE

Hi everyone, my name is Jonelle and I am an alcoholic. I am currently serving as the Alt. Area Registrar, which means I am the SAGSC Registrar. I know a number of you newer GSRs and DCMs in the South have sent your update forms to me and I have forwarded them to Paul, our Area Registrar. Please continue to do so or you can still send them to him directly, if you so choose. My email is altregistrar@nevadaarea42.org and Paul's is registrar@nevadaarea42.org. If you have no idea what I am talking about, email me and I will explain it! Also, if you need a current list of your Districts registered groups, please connect with Paul. GSO does not allow the Alt. Registrar access to that database.

As many of you know, we will be doing our first ever hybrid Area Assembly in the Fall. Anyone who attends the Assembly, whether virtually or in person, will have to register. We have begun to meet and discuss how this will look. Because this is brand new for all of us, I am asking for your patience and for you to be checking your emails maybe a few more times than normal. You will be hearing from us! Thank you for all you do and allowing me to do it with you.

ARCHIVIST: RONNIE D.

Hi everyone, my name is Ronnie D. and I am currently serving as your SAGSC/ Area 42 Archivist. My Sobriety date is December 10th, 1999.

Since the beginning of this Service Panel I have been working with the Area Conference Committee on the Archives topics to be discussed at the General Service Conference at GSO. Debbie S is our Chair and she has done a wonderful job of making recommendations to our Delegate Julie in preparation for Area 42's participation in the Conference.

Jake S. our Alternate Delegate asked me to serve on the SAGSC guidelines change committee and I have attended almost all of the Zoom meeting and participated in the process of bringing this to a first reading before the SAGSC body.

Last month I purchased three industrial metal shelving units, a sort table, 2 comfortable chairs and a Rubbermaid cart for the Archives room. Mark B., John D. and a hapless newcomer Joseph and I put together shelves, sorted and placed materials in water resistant plastic storage bins. We spent approximately 1400 dollars and I believe it was money well spent. We can walk from one side of the room to the other without tripping over boxes and the broad strokes begun will allow us better access and the sorting and timeline goals can begin to be met.

Maryland M. from Area 72 invited Debbie S, the NAGSC Archivist and Myself to attend the monthly Pacific Region zoom meeting and I have attended every meeting this year. 30 or more Archivists and committee members discuss and offer help to the new and old Archives servants and it has been a worthwhile to attend these meetings.

Should you or your groups or Districts have need from Archives please reach out to me and I will do me upmost to meet your needs. This concludes my report.

TRANSLATION: DIANA OR TONY

Good afternoon everyone. My name is Tony, and I am your Alcoholic Translation Committee Chair. It has been a trying year. The Translation Committee has been remarkably busy with translations. I want to thank those of you who sent in your reports ahead of time. I want to thank Diana and Dina for translating reports before I even get to look at them. They did that because I had major surgery on my right hand which kept me behind in all my work. Our Committee will be meeting this Thursday, May 20, on Zoom, at 5:30 pm. The meeting code will be posted in the chat. All are welcome to come to our meeting to share thoughts, helpful ideas, and much needed prayers...We are still looking for volunteers to help us out translating and editing reports. We do not want to do a disservice to the bilingual community. If you want to be a part of our committee, please come to this Thursday's meeting. We have also been discussing the upcoming Hybrid assembly and God willing, all will work out.

STANDING COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSON REPORTS:

GRAPEVINE: JASON M

Hello, my name is Jason, and I am an alcoholic.

Grapevine Daily Quote May 16

"I need to remember how humiliated, confused, insecure and frightened I felt at my first meeting, and compare that to how I feel today."

"Know Thyself!" Poughkeepsie, New York, July 2011, AA Grapevine

The SAGSC Grapevine committee meets the last Friday of the month at 6pm. There may be a change to the day we meet each month, once confirmed with Central Office, I will update the body with the new monthly meeting day the time will be the same.

Yesterday May 15, some of the committee members and myself organized the Grapevine literature in the committee room at Central office. It was really fun seeing everything we have in preparation for our first in person event, which will be Founders Day, June 12th, from 10am to Noon. If you are having an event and would like a Grapevine table to set up, please email sagscgrapevine@nevadaarea42.org. The committee is looking for members who've gone through the process of submitting stories or who have been published in the Grapevine magazine. If you have experience, please email sagscgrapevine@nevadaarea42.org.

Lastly, we have some really exciting news coming out of AAGrapevine.org, Grapevine and La Vina are celebrating Founders' day with free access to their websites from May 26 through June 10, 2021. The May 2021 issue featured Lifeline, where members share hope with each other through another year of a pandemic. The June 2021 issue's special section is Dating & Relationships, where AA members share hopeful stories about sober dating and relationships. Also, a fun fact there was a story featured in the April 2021 issue from a Las Vegas AA member!

Thank you for allowing me to serve!

CPC (COOPERATION WITH THE PROFESSIONAL COMMUNITY): ROBIN

My name is Robin I am an Alcoholic and the SAGSC CPC Committee Chair. Thank you for allowing me to be of service in this changing environment. Since the mask mandate has been lifted I believe we will see in person meetings increase and that is great.

April 23rd, 2021 was Recovery Advocacy Day. Governor Sisolak announced his endorsement and launch of the Nevada Recovery Workplace Initiative. Employers are being encouraged to implement a recovery friendly workplace for those employees in recovery.

We are seeing the in-person events beginning to return. We put up a table at a Cinco de Mayo Festival at Bob Price Park, this event was sponsored by Clark County. We had a number of people stop by for information and picked up pamphlets of various types.

We continue to attend monthly Homeless Alliance and PACT Coalition to keep informed with their upcoming events.

We reviewed the events that were cancelled last year, we are looking forward to the return of, Clark County Health Fair, Veterans Service Fair, National Night Out, Rally for Recovery and in January 2022 the Mayors Faith Initiative.

We are continuing to look for an Alternate Chair, Secretary and Volunteers to help with our anticipated events.

R. PI (PUBLIC INFORMATION): JOHN H

The next steps will be coming through the Intergroup meeting.

ACCESSIBILITIES: CYNTHIA H

Greetings! I am Cynthia Harriman, your Southern Area Accessibilities Chair and the Meetings To Go Chair. In my new position, I am learning what it actually means to be the Accessibilities Chair. I received the Accessibility Kit from GSO to get me started. I have updated the Meetings To Go volunteer list and those interested in volunteering are now attending our committee meetings. The volunteer list has dwindled down to less than 20 so I am looking for additional volunteers. As businesses and institutions expand their occupancies and welcome visitors, the committee has decided to start offering AA meetings to those in institutions or facilities. At this point, we are not ready to provide meetings in members' homes. As the Accessibilities chair, I would like to focus on spreading the AA message to those in retirement and assisted living facilities. The committee is in agreement and will be moving forward in contacting facilities and providing information regarding AA. I am thrilled to be sober and getting the opportunity to serve. Thank you. If you have any questions, please contact me.

COMMITTEE LIAISON

H&I (HOSPITALS & INSTITUTIONS): ROBERT (CORRECTIONS)

Hospital & Institution Panel Status	Hospitals Panels	Institutions Panels
Turici Status	The committee is currently conducting panel meetings at the following facilities: Crossroads Treatment Center Las Vegas Rescue Mission (Live) Salvation Army (women) Salvation Army (Men) Westcare Detox Westcare Women Desert Hope Seven Hills Freedom House Wellcare Two facilities have requested H&I panel participation	All panels on hold due to Covid-19 protoco
H&I Workshops	 Spring workshop held at Tie Club or attendance. 	•
	 Next workshop tentatively schedule 	ed for mid-July
H&I Committee Donation Information is listed in the Silver Streak	Las Vegas Hospitals and Institutions Cor 3870 E Flamingo RD. P O BOX A2- #405 Las Vegas, NV 89121	nmittee
	 The following information should be list Group Name Group Number (GSO 6 digits) Amount of donation Signature and, email address to receive a receipt. 	ed on donation checks:

lasvegashandi@yahoo.com

Asked to have groups make H&I contributions. They are going to need more literature.

LAS VEGAS INTERGROUP LIAISON: CAROLINE

H&I Contact Information

Intergroup met on May 10th:

Central Office: Judy P. reporting. Paid part time bookkeeping position still open. Resumes needed by ASAP. In office hotline shifts available Monday 12 – 4; Tuesday 8-12. Intergroup body voted to approve the sale of chips / medallions at Central Office. Meeting Guide app is not accurate. Taking steps to have it fixed. Need to keep Meeting Schedule up to date. Send corrections and contact info for meeting reps to Judy. JudyAA710@gmail.com

Treasurer: Bob F. reporting. Year-to-date (April 30):

Income \$73,712.90 Expenses \$63,226.80 Net Income \$10,486.10 \$54,018.34 Prudent Reserve

Hotline: Claudia reporting. Volunteers needed for 4 open, once per month, shifts. Flexible shifts. Go to your groups and let them know we need volunteers. In keeping with the Spirit of Rotation, Billy & Claudia are getting ready to rotate out of the Hotline and 12 Step List at the end of this year. Call Billy at 702-493-8529 or www.lvcentraloffice.org and click on Hotline link.

12th Step List: Billy reporting. List is in good shape, but always need new people.

General Service Liaison: Caroline reporting. Report attached in email. For more info contact your GSR or Caroline CarolineTJ@cox.net

Accessibilities: Cynthia reporting. No report. Contact Cynthia for more info 404-788-8089 or cynthhuey@yahoo.com.

PI: John reporting. No report.

CPC: Robin reporting. Nevada Recovery Workplace Initiative started by Governor. CPC is reviewing previous events and making contacts.

Meetings to Go: Cynthia reporting. Committee is restarting meetings in retirement homes, hospitals or institutions. No home visits, just phone calls. If you know of someone that needs a meeting or wants to volunteer, contact Cynthia: 404-788-8089

Board of Directors: Bryce reporting. Judy P. confirmed as permanent Manager.

Men's Night Out: Michael reporting. No report. Date set for Aug. 28th at Palace Station.

Archives: Ronnie reporting. Spent \$1400 in past 90 days. Shelving is in place and everything is off the floor. There is a sort table, 2 soft chairs, a Rubbermaid hand truck. Non-archival matter, like paint cans, decaying boxes, junk, etc., have been tossed. Ronnie is attending monthly Pacific Region Archives meetings. NAGSC needs more storage space. Archive is in the process of digitizing 1951 – 2010 Archives for all to see.

Silver Streak: Dave reporting. Mid-May last of bi-weekly Silver Streak. Going back to monthly. Editor wants to establish a Steering Committee (possibly in July) to reconsider the Silver Streak – how can it best be of service? Blog? Website? Please write articles about Steps, Traditions, **Meeting-In-Spotlight, Old-Timer (20+ years) Interviews,** anecdotes and home-group histories. Keep sending in fliers about announcements, meetings, etc. Contact Dave: website? Please write articles about Steps, Traditions, **Meeting-In-Spotlight, Old-Timer (20+ years) Interviews,** anecdotes and home-group histories. Keep sending in fliers about announcements, meetings, etc. Contact Dave: <a href="https://www.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.neetings.

LVYPAA: Anna reporting. No report.

Las Vegas Round Up: Dave reporting. The committees are established and the website is up and running. 68 people registered and 4 banquet tickets have been sold for this year's Roundup at the Tropicana. A hiking activity has been added. Speakers are being vetted by an Ad Hoc Committee. "Sobriety is a Journey, Not a Destination." Will be 11/25-11/28, in-person. 4 speaker meetings, 6 workshops/panels. Ruth G will be Kick-off Speaker and talk about the

history of the Roundup. The next committee meeting is May 30th, 1pm @ TIE Club. Register at www.lasvegasroundup.org There is a draft of a donor solicitation letter being circulated in the fellowship with some alarm. Some people don't know the Las Vegas Roundup is not a part of Intergroup. It is a separate 501(c)3 charitable organization. The money from the marathon meetings is given to Central Office, but the rest of the funds received are used by the committee. The Roundup has been struggling for the past few years. Volunteers and donations are needed. The Roundup Board will decide on the donation solicitations. It was noted that there are 3 regularly scheduled roundups in Southern Nevada. All are separate 501(c)3 organizations and the Las Vegas Roundup is the only one who makes an appearance and gives a report at Intergroup.

Grapevine: Sarah reporting. Committee meets on the last Friday of the month @ 6pm @ Central Office and needs some love for the Grapevine – committee members. There is a Grapevine event this Saturday at 8:15 @ Central Office. Contact Jason for more information: 406-451-3019

Founders Day: Jasmin reporting. Celebrating Founders Day, NEXT MONTH Saturday June 12th, 10am-2pm, LIVE Event only. Per revised CDC guidelines, 185 people are allowed in Central Office. Please register ASAP so they can have a head count and order snacks. Tickets \$5.

Please copy and paste this blurb at all Zoom meetings you attend, and make announcements at all live meetings:

AA is about to celebrate its 86th birthday! Join us for two speakers, an old-timers panel, a sobriety countdown, and an amazing raffle! The Las Vegas Founders' Day event will be held on Saturday, June 12th at Central Office from 10 am-2 pm. Registration is required. Space is limited, so buy your ticket soon! Also, presales help us cover refreshments and snacks for the event. Click on this link for the itinerary and registration information. All proceeds will go to Las Vegas Central Office. https://drive.google.com/file/d/1PxCJciiiekmk08vxzcmZY2Yrr6PPCxRc/view?usp=sharing

Please share this information at all your meetings!

Intergroup Outreach: Michael reporting. If you're interested in volunteering, contact Michael: 702-742-3668, michael.harriman@rocketmail.com

H&I: No report.

New Business:

- Gloria 38 years sober today.
- To expedite Intergroup meetings and keep them under 1 hour, it was voted for all committee chairs to submit written reports to the secretary (Amanda). She will email them to all of the Intergroup members prior to the meeting. Reports will not be given live during the meeting.
- August 15th Mt Charleston Picnic is on! Live!

LVYPAA LIAISON: Michael L

The last event was Valentines Day. Game show type thing. They have a scavenger hunt/sober pong tournament in June or July. Subcommittee discussion specifics. For Founders Day they will be doing the sobriety countdown. Their committee meetings are entirely alive at Central Office.

DCM REPORTS:

DISTRICT 1: MARTY

Hello, my name is Marty I am an alcoholic and the DCM for district 1. Our district includes Henderson, a portion of Southeast Las Vegas, Boulder City, Searchlight and points south. Our business meeting is held the second Sunday of each month. We had our meeting on Zoom this morning and we decided to hold our in-person meeting in June at the lost and found building in Boulder City. We want to include some form of a hybrid zoom meeting with it. We are planning our annual picnic this fall in Boulder City. We are financially sound and will be assisting some of our GSRs in attending the assembly in Tonopah in September. I continue to grow in general service and thank all of you for your inspiration and support. The end.

DISTRICT 3: ANDRE

We met on 5/2021 via Zoom and we are putting together a committee to reach out the outlying communities to get their GSRs involved in the district and General Service. District 3 is a large geographical area.

DISTRICT 5B: ASHLEY

Good Afternoon, my name is Ashley, and I am an Alcoholic. I am your DCM for District 5b. This past month we had our first District 5b workshop of the year on zoom and it went really well. We had about 30-35 people attend, and some great speakers. Our next workshop will be held in September of this year, in person. We have decided as a group to start holding our district meetings in person while also leaving the option to join from zoom, for the people who otherwise would be unable to attend, zoom has saved us this past year, but we are all looking forward to sitting in a room together again. We have also been looking for a communications chair to begin reaching out to our dark groups in District 5b that do not have a GSR's, and I believe we have someone who is willing to take on the commitment. Thank you to our members that showed up to support the district workshop and attended the assembly. I am super grateful to be a part of a district with such an amazing group of people. Our district meetings will be held every second Saturday of the month at Keystone club from 1:15-2:15.

DISTRICT 7: BROOKE

My name is Brooke, and I am the DCM for district 7. We meet every 3rd Friday on zoom at 630pm. I'm happy to report that more groups are getting connected. Our numbers dropped during the beginning of quarantine and it's exciting to see that turn around. We are excited to announce that we will be having the Mt Charleston picnic this year on August 15th. We will have more info for tickets and prices soon. We are looking for donations for our raffles, please contact Julie H for more information. District 7 still has some positions open if anyone is interested. Thank you for letting me be of service.

DISTRICT 9: JOHN H.

Need report.

DISTRICT 11:

DISTRICT 13:

DISTRICT 15: Theresa

Need report.

DISTRICT 17: BRAD

Hello, my name is Brad, and I am an Alcoholic currently serving as the DCM for District 17. District 17 includes Pahrump in the South to Beatty in the North and west to Furnace Creek, Sandy Valley, Tecopa and all points in between. The District conducts its business on the first Wednesday of the Month from 5:30-7:00 on Zoom. We have 4-5 members that attend the on average. At the April meeting we voted to stay on Zoom through July at which time we will reevaluate. The district is currently financially sound, and we have enough funds to cover basic expenses even though we have not received any contributions over the past eight months.

The Alternate DCM Lynn T has stepped down for personal reasons. The district is planning to hold an election next month to fill the Alternate DCM and Public Information positions.

Most committee work remains on hold due to the restrictions. I am hoping that as the restrictions are eased, we can start planning some events and participation in the district will increase. For now, I just keep trying to keep the district informed about what is going on in Alcoholics Anonymous. If I can be helpful in any way, please feel free to reach out. Yours in Love and Service,

Brad L.

DCM, District 17

DISTRICT 19: JIM

My name is Jim C. I am the District !9 DCM Thank you for letting me be of service this is my report for district 19 we continue to meet in person on Monday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday, Saturday and Sunday. I have 3 GSR's I am working with we are planning a camp-nic on July23,24and 25th at the Ward Mtn campground... we are holding a speaker meeting on the 4th Saturday of every month Our Meetings average 6 to 10 people Sometimes they grow to 16 people. the biggest meeting i have seen in Ely was 30+ people when Rhonda spoke at the speaker meeting in January. when i have a flyer for the camp-nic i will try to forward it. Again, thank you for letting me be of Service and a big shout out to Julie and Jake our delegate and alternate.

DISTRICT 21: FRANCISCO (Not Available)

NEWSLETTER EDITOR: ALFREDO

The Spring Newsletter is available. Sent to secretary who sends it out to the DCMS and then to the GSRs.

OLD BUSINESS:

SAGSC GUIDELINES FIRST READING: CAROLINE READS THE GUIDELINES

NEW BUSINESS:

DISCUSSION OF HYBRID MEETING FOR JULY SAGSC MEETING

There was a lot of discussion about the probability of having the next SAGSC meeting at the LV Central Office and that it will be a hybrid meeting. There was a majority in terms of a sense of the body to go ahead with it. Several thought it should go back to the TIE club. Jen G (the Chair of SAGSC) will go to LV Central Office to figure out the logistics.

CENTRAL OFFICE IS OPEN TO 80% WHICH IS 148 PEOPLE WITH A LARGE SCREEN FOR ZOOM

THANK YOU DISTRICT _21_FOR HOSTING...WHEN WE RETURN TO LIVE MEETINGS District 7 is going to host the next meeting.

FALL ASSEMBLY - SEPTEMBER 10-12 - It will be a hybrid

CLOSE WITH RESPONSIBILITY DECLARATION

2021 May SAGSC Minutes DRAFT ENGLISH